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Pebmarsh Parish Council

Chairman: Cllr H Anderson
Clerk: Mrs P Potter: 20 Gore Lane, Rayne, CM77 6TU: 07790 598363; pebmarshpc@hotmail.com

MINUTES
of the meeting held
Monday 12 October 2015

Present:





In attendance:


Cllr H Anderson (Chairman)
Mrs P Potter (Clerk)

Cllr J Holder (Vice-Chair)



District Cllr G Spray




Cllr P Crimmins




District Cllr C Siddall

Cllr S Nott







1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr J Tufnell.

2.
Declarations of Interest

None

3.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held 7 July 2015
The minutes of the previous Parish Council meeting, held 7 July 2015, were agreed as a true record and signed accordingly. 

4.
District and County Items

4.1
BDC Issues:
Cllrs Gabrielle Spray and Chris Siddall attended the meeting and reported that the Superfast Broadband project is continuing and is ahead of schedule in some parts.  Further rollout dates will be announced early next year. BDC have invested into this scheme, with match funding by ECC and central government.  Everyone is encouraged to register their demand for broadband at: www.superfastessex.org/getinvolved.


The new Local Plan work is continuing and is at the stage where the sites put forward are being worked through.  The next stage will be brought forward in the new year.


4.2
ECC Issues


County Cllr Finch was unable to attend.
5.
Public Forum

No public attended this meeting.

6.
BDC Planning Issues


6.1 Planning Applications:

      None

6.2: Planning Committee
       The following applications were considered by the Planning Committee:
· 15/00246/TPOCON: Kings Head Pub: Work to reduce Ash by 3m and remove ivy and remove a conifer hedge. There were no objections.
· 15/01052/FUL: Cooks Cottage, Twinstead Road: Erection of rear extension. There were no objections.
· 15/01066/FUL: Stone Cottage, Colne Road: Two storey rear and single side extension. There were no objections.

6.3 Planning Results – these were noted
The following application was granted:
· 15/00805/FUL: 2 Maple Cottages, Mill Lane – Ground floor, side and rear extensions.

· 15/01009/LBC: Hoblets, Hill House Road: Installations of oil fired central heating and external boiler at rear.
The following application was withdrawn:

· 15/00984/AGR: Collins Farm, Collins Road – Application for prior notification of agricultural, for proposed grain store.
The following application did not require permission:

· 15/01116/AGR: Collins Farm, Collins Road: Application for prior notification of agricultural use for proposed grain store.
7.
Mobile Telecommunciations Mast and Broadband Coverage
An idea has been put forward that an outline planning application could be put in for a mobile telecommunications mast.  An enquiry has been put in to BDC to ask if this is possible and an answer is currently awaited.  

Superfast Broadband is currently advertised as being rolled out in Pebmarsh in 2017, however, the project seems to be running ahead of schedule at present so it is hoped that a new rollout date will be forthcoming in the new year.

8.
Memorial Bench
Cllr Anderson explained the process which is being gone through at present, between the Parish Council and ECC, to enable the memorial bench to be sited on the grass verge opposite the Kings Head pub.  The increased insurance premium will be £6.89 per year on the Parish Council’s policy, which was unanimously agreed.
9.
Telephone Kiosk/Defibrillator
Cllr Crimmins reported that an emergency telephone system has been set up where a phone number has been set up and if rung, will ring in 11 households in the village.  That person will run at get the defibrillator and take it to the person who needs it while they are waiting for the ambulance. VETS have a map of the village with each house grid referenced to help finding houses quickly.  Further training will continue every 6 months or so to refresh memories and to keep the responder team numbers up. The number will be advertised and put through everyone’s letterbox, they are also available in the pub and on the noticeboard.

10.
Car Park Maintenance – Grant Application
A Mi Community application, for the fund administered by BDC, is being put together at present by Cllr Crimmins, who has met with contractors to discuss quotes and ideas for resurfacing the Village Hall car park.  
Cllr Spray confirmed that she supports the application and offered to look over it once it is ready to be submitted. 
11.
Finance


11.1
Finance Report



The latest finance reports were received and noted.



11.2
The following cheques were approved for payment:



11.2.1

£  413.84
Clerk Salary (August to September 2015)



11.2.2

£    51.46
Clerk Expenses (August to October 2015)


11.2.3

£  106.80
Playsafety Ltd – RoSPA Inspection



11.2.4

£  250.00
Strutt & Parker – Glebe payment


11.2.5

£    70.00
EALC Councillor Training

11.3
Payments made between meetings were approved:



11.3.1

£    26.40
A& J Lighting Maintenance (August 2015)


11.3.2

£    26.40
A&J Lighting Maintenance (September 2015)
11.3.3

£  110.40
Grass cutting (18/6)
11.3.4

£    36.00
Playground Inspection (23/6)
11.3.5

£  522.00
Playground Maintenance/Repair (20/7)
11.3.6

£  110.40
Grass cutting (23/7)
11.3.7

£    38.38
Materials to put up noticeboard
11.3.8  
£   110.40
Grass cutting (19/8)
11.3.9

£    36.00
Playground inspection (19/8) 
11.3.10
£    59.00
Election Costs  
11.3.11
£  350.00
Legal Fees – S106 amendment

11.3.12
£    26.40
A&J Lighting Maintenance (October 2015)












11.4
Monies received since the last meeting were noted:


11.4.1

£  797.16
BDC: street cleaning payment for 2014/15
  


11.4.2

£3275.00
BDC Precept (2nd half)
12.
Pebmarsh VETS Defibrillator Initiative Report


Report given under item 9 above.

13.
Clerk’s Report

· The Clerk confirmed that the External Audit for 2014/15 has been completed.
14.
Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 26 November 2015 at 7.30pm.

15.
Closure                       
 

Signed ……………………………………………………………

Chairman

Date ………………………………………………………………


